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Members of the ITE CO/WY Section ... 

A 
s we all come out of 
the holiday slowdown 
and dive headfirst into 

the New Year, I want to 
thank you all again for your 
support of our Section in 
2017.  We were able to in-
crease our scholarship distri-
butions by $1000 because of 
your generous contributions 
and faithful participation at 
our events.  Please keep your 

eye out for membership renewals and the Section 
sponsorship requests, and let us know if you have 
not received your reminder. 

For those of you who were not able to attend, the 
December luncheon was held at the Denver Aquari-
um.  Despite the tongue and cheek concern about 
serving fish as an option at an aquarium, we had 
excellent attendance!  We had scholarship recipi-
ents represented from four different schools, Steve 

Hersey was awarded the Transportation Profession-
al Memorial Recognition Award, and Chuck Attardo 
(CDOT) gave a passionate and informative presen-
tation on the I-25 Gap project. 

Everyone mark your calendars for an action-packed 
2018, and visit the Section website for more event 
details: 

ƀ January 19th ï Annual Vendor Show 
ƀ February 22nd ï Meet CCD Leadership 
ƀ March 9th ï Colorado Springs Luncheon 
ƀ March 24th ï Ski Bus 
ƀ April 6th ï Transportation Symposium 

The Annual Vendor Show will be held again this 
year at the Lamar Street Center on January 19th.  
We have a great turn-out for vendor registration, 
and general registration is now open! 

The Leadership Meet and Greet will feature the City 
and County of Denver this year, and will be held in 
the lobby of the Denver Post Building on February 
22nd. The keynote speaker will be Eulouis Cleckley, 
the Director of Public Works. 

I look forward to seeing you all in a few weeks at 
the Vendor Show! 
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December Meeting Highlights 
Devin Joslin, Section Scribe 

T 
he section met on December 8 at the Denver 
Aquarium. Over 120 attendees were treated 
to a festive atmosphere, delicious food, schol-

arship and award presentations, and an informative 
technical session about the south I-25 gap project. 

The section was fortunate to distribute a total of 
$9,000 in scholarship awards to seven students 
representing five universities. Alex Larson present-
ed the scholarships and in so doing told the at-
tendees a little bit about each student, including 

information such as school attended, degree pur-
sued, expected graduation date, and even favorite 
technical manual. Congratulations to each of the 
scholarship recipients. 

ƀ Omar Raddaoui (University of Wyoming) - $1,000 
ƀ Benjamin Davis (University of Colorado Denver) - 
$1,000 

ƀ Kelley Sheeran (University of Colorado Boulder) - 
$1,000 

ƀ Guangyang Hou (Colorado State University) - $1,000 
ƀ Casey Visscher (Colorado State University) - $1,500 
ƀ Jamie Grim (University of Colorado Denver) - $1,500 
ƀ Britton Hammit (University of Wyoming) - $2,000 

Following the scholarship presentation, John LaSala 
posthumously honored Steve Hersey with the 
Transportation Professional Memorial Recognition 
Award. A few members shared their stories of 
working with or going on adventures in the moun-
tains with Steve. The award presentation was spe-
cial time to remember our colleague, friend and a 
truly great man in for our industry who unexpect-
edly passed away on May 4 at the age of 56. Ste-
veôs wife, Becky Hersey, accepted the award. 

Chuck Attardo, the I-25 South Corridor Environ-
mental Project Manager for CDOT, presented on 
the I-25 South Gap Environmental Assessment 
(Mind the Gap) project. The Gapò is an 18-mile 
stretch of I-25 between Monument and Castle Rock 
that has not been upgraded since the mid-1950s 
that has become a regional bottleneck. The gap 
project limits extend from approximately Monu-

Continued on page 5 

Scholarship Award Presentation: From Left, Alex Larson, Benjamin 
Davis, Jamie Grim, Kelley Sheeran, Guangyang Hou, Omar Raddaui, and 
Britton Hammit. 


